DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL REPORT TO THE 
DDA-DECEMBER 3, 2008

Each year the CAC has a party at my house, a part of which is devoted to consideration of some of the issues that will concern us in the coming year.  Last night we dealt with a number of topics that were important in 2008 and will also be there in 2009.

Last night Marsha Chamberlin reported on the status of 415 West Washington.  As you know, the CAC supports the Art Center’s proposal for that site. We look forward to John Mouatt’s comments today as a member of the committee assigned to make a recommendation to City Council on the future of this property.

Margaret Parker, Chair of Ann Arbor’s Public Art’s Commission, reported on that group’s current work and the possibility of public art at several locations in the new City Municipal Center.  I serve, along with Margaret, on the Public Art Task Force for that site and I am pleased that we are currently exploring the possibility of water elements as a part of the art for the Police/Courts Building. 

Architect Carl Luckenbach, a former member of the CAC,  was at the meeting. We discussed our disappointment that the District Library has postponed going ahead with plans for a new library because of he current economic situation.  Members expressed their continued support for the new Library and the nearby Underground Parking structure.  We committed ourselves to continue to work to making both these projects a reality and expressed our commitment to the largest underground parking structure we can build at that site.

We reaffirmed our commitment to increased residential density in the downtown.

But we will continue to oppose developers who ignore the Central Area Plan and who threaten  the historic residential neighborhoods that surround the downtown—whether DeParry’s City Place project on S. Fifth, or the Madison Project on East Madison. The CAC will continue to support the Central Area Plan. Back in 1992 our former members, Carl Luckenbach and Joan Blos helped to write it. Inappropriate developments in these near downtown neighborhoods are not only in conflict with the Central Area Plan but we believe they are in direct competition with projects in the downtown—such as the Village Green project that was unanimously approved by City Council two days ago.

Last month the CAC met with Wendy Rampson to discuss A2D2 zoning changes for the downtown. Last night we spent a lot of time discussing those recommendations.  This morning I sent Wendy and members of the Steering Committee a list of some of the CAC’s concerns.  While we support increased residential density in the downtown, we believe that the Downtown Plan revisions, the A2D2 Zoning changes, and the related Design Review standards and process should all be approved at the same time to make sure that they are complimentary to one another and will not have a negative impact on the downtown and nearby residential and historic neighborhoods.

We believe there are still many outstanding issues that need to have further discussion in a public hearing before the Planning Commission before these important changes are passed on to City Council.  It would be wise for the Steering Committee to return the zoning recommendations to the Planning Commission in order to let that happen.  We need to take the time to get this right.

